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Dear Members, Patron and Supporters,

Building back up

It’s been a wonderful season and we’ve built on many of the new foundations that were set last 
year.  The Board has functioned very effectively this season and our General Manager Amy Pawson 
has done a superb job keeping things running.  Most importantly, her level of service to you the 
members has been excellent. Participation and achievement across both the Junior and Senior 
areas of the club has been high with 730 registered members in the 18-19 season. 

Creating and building a great culture is key to our Club’s success and this is a key pillar of our 
strategy.  A set of new Club values will be shared, and members will be asked to endorse these.  At 
a very simple level, I often say a good way to think about this is how we interact with each other as 
coaches, players, parents, supporters and administrators.  Purely being “treat people the way you 
would want to be treated”.  

Of course, we simply cannot operate without the help of volunteers.  This stretches across 
coaching, tournaments, referees, managers and fundraising.   So, a big thank you to all those 
people who have helped this season. The Club’s financial year closed on 31 October 2019.  I’m very 
pleased to announce the Club has reported a net profit of $6,295.  This result includes the club 
paying off $16,000 of historical debt to Mainland Football this financial year.  

2020 and beyond will be about building on our momentum from 2019 to ensure long term 
sustainability of the club.  I encourage all members to try and play their part in this.

Our people

This year we have had a stable board who have worked very well together.  This is the current 
Board makeup:

Owen Hallmark – Chair - Elected
Marcus Deedman – Deputy Chair & Treasurer – Elected 
Andy Saunders – Secretary – Elected
Nathan Jones - Elected
Sabrina Illet – Selected 
Kurt Brandso – Selected
Ben Roddis – Selected
Simon Gutsell – Selected

We were extremely lucky to have welcomed Adam Keizer to the team as Football Development 
Officer this season.  Adam has already achieved some great things at the Club and has some 
splendid ideas/plans for next season to help us improve our offering to members and help grow 
the Club.  Development of players and coaches one of the key outcomes here.  Please get involved 
in these initiatives to help support their success.

Chairman’s Report



Financial Performance – further comments

The club has ended the 2018-2019 financial year with a very pleasing net profit of $6,295. This is 
slightly above the budget forecast that was set at $5,000. This is a great result given this is the first 
profit in many years for the Club.   However, we currently still have a large sum of money owed to us 
by members (for unpaid subs).  The Board have agreed we will be taking a much harder stance with 
these members from next season.  If you owe the Club money for subs, and have not made any 
repayment arrangements then you will be unable to register/play for Waimak or any other club in 
New Zealand until the debt is cleared.  This will be governed by the Comet system and enforced by 
all Coaches.    

We have reduced the debt to Mainland Football by $16,000 this year. We are setting up a repayment 
plan with them to have the remaining debt paid back over the next 2 years.  

Rest assured we all need to work hard to achieve this.

Special achievements

Finally, congratulations to the following members who have represented the club superbly: 

• NZ Secondary School competition - last year in Australia - Freya Lodge-Whitham
• National Talent Centre Camp - Thais Munoz Lintz and Freya Lodge-Whitham
• NZ U17 World Cup team – World Cup last year  in Uruguay - Gabi Rennie and Jayda Stewart
• NZ U20 Team - OFC U19’s Women’s Championship in Samoa - Gabi Rennie
• NZ U17 Young Football Fern - U16’s Women’s Tournament in China - Freya Lodge-Whitham.
• NZ U17 Young Football Fern – OFC U16’s Women’s Championship in Tahiti - Freya Lodge-

Whitham.

National Age Group Tournament 2019:

14th Grade Girls
• Xanthe Jane
• Amelia McCallister
• Laura Newman
• Georgia Smith

16th Grade Girls
• Emma Bainbridge
• Charlotte Roche
• Maddison George
• Lily Gerrard

Enjoy the Summer break with your family and friends.

Kind regards

Owen Hallmark
Chairman



NZ FUSTAL FERNS 2019
• Sophie Williams

NZ U20 TEAM 2019- OFC U19’s Women’s Championship in 
Samoa 
• Gabi Rennie

NZ U17 YOUNG FOOTBALL FERN 2019- U16’s Women’s 
Tournament in China 
• Freya Lodge-Whitham

NZ U17 YOUNG FOOTBALL FERN 2019- OFC U16’s Women’s 
Championship in Tahiti (December 2019)

• Freya Lodge-Whitham

NZ SECONDARY SCHOOLS REPRESENTATIVES- 2019 NZSS 
U19 Girls
• Jayda Stewart- Papanui High School

NZ Honour Role

Gabi Rennie at the OFC U19  Championship in 
the Cook Islands, winning the tournament and 
confirming their place at the FIFA U20 Women’s 
World Cup next year.

Freya Lodge Whitham at the U16’s Women’s 
4 team tournament in China which they 

came runners up.



LEAGUE AND CUPS

Blackwell's Rita Fitzpatrick Cup Runners Up- Waimak Utd WPL

19th Grade Division 2  2019 Cup Winners- Waimak Utd U19’s

17th Grade Division 5 2019 Pool B Winners- Waimak Utd U17’s

13th Grade Division 3 2019 Pool B Winners- Waimak 13th Red

REGIONAL TOURNAMENT TITLES/PLACINGS

2019 Alan Fraser Memorial Girls Tournament 10th Grade- 3rd Place - Waimak 10th girls 

2019 Alan Fraser Memorial Girls Tournament 12th Grade 4th Place - Waimak 12th girls

2019 Alan Fraser Memorial Girls Tournament 14th Grade 2nd Place - Waimak Development

Coastal Spirit U19’s Tournament 3rd Place - Waimak Utd Women’s Team 

South Island Tournament 14th Grade Girls 3rd Place- Waimak Utd 

South Island Tournament 17th Grade Girls 1st Place- Waimak Utd

South Island Tournament 13th Grade Boys 1st Place- Waimak 13th Premier

South Island Tournament 12th Grade Girls 4th Place- Waimak 12th Girls

South Island Tournament 11th Grade Tier 1 3rd Place – Waimak 11th Black

South Island Tournament 11th Grade Tier 2 1st Place – Waimak 11th Red

Selwyn 10th Grade Girls Tournament- 1st Place – Waimak 10th Girls

MAINLAND TALENT CENTRE

16TH Grade Girls Squad

• Emma-Grace Bainbridge

• Lily Gerrard

14TH Grade Girls Squad

• Xanthe Jane

• Amelia McCallister

• Laura Newman

• Georgia Smith

Titles, Awards & Achievements



13TH Grade Boys Squad

• Quinn Archer

• Leon Dias

• Connor Page

• Finn Whitham

• Noah Woolhouse

NATIONAL YOUTH FUTSAL TOURNAMENT

Canterbury United 2019 NZF National Youth Futsal Championships representatives:

Girls 19’s- Winners - Assistant Coach/Manager: Sophie Williams

• Maddison Silcock

Girls 16’s- 5th Place

• Lily Gerrard

• Maddison George

NATIONAL AGE GROUP TOURNAMENT

2019 14TH Grade Girls

• Xanthe Jane
• Amelia McCallister
• Laura Newman
• Georgia Smith

2019 16TH Grade Girls

• Emma Bainbridge
• Charlotte Roche
• Maddison George
• Lily Gerrard

FUTURE PRIDE DEVELOPMENT

2019 Future Pride Development Squad

• Charlotte Roche

• Laura Newman

• Lily Gerrard

• Emma Bainbridge

• Xanthe Jane

CANTERBURY PRIDE TEAM- 2019

• Jayda Stewart

• Gabi Rennie

• Shadow Squad (Freya Lodge Whitham)













Grounds and Assets Report
A&P Showgrounds
For the 2019 season the A&P Showgrounds became the main ground for our CCL and WPL teams. 
This came about as licensing requirements stated that our senior 1st teams were to operate from 
a venue that had very specific requirements.
After a great effort from the CCL men's team of fitting and painting the goal posts and fitting new 
nets the grounds looked in pristine condition. The ground proved to be a great setting for some 
awesome football and the stadium seating was very useful with the number of supporters who 
came to watch.
The A&P Showgrounds are leased by the Council from the A&P Society. 

Maria Andrews ( Coldstream Road – Rangiora )
The home of our junior football competition. 
The grounds have held up great this year with plenty of grass to hold the fields together. 
There was plenty of action seen there on Saturday mornings and there were also other events 
held here such as the  9th grade festival and Twilight football.
It’s great to have a ground where our juniors can start on their journey to stardom!
The clubrooms at this venue are showing signs of wear and tear! We are currently investigating 
the damage to the exterior of the building and trying to find a cost effective solution to bring this 
back to a safe and functional venue for club members.
The fields are owned and maintained by the Council.

Kendal Park ( Island Road – Kaiapoi )
Kendal Park continues to be the venue for many games whether it be on the artificial turf or one 
of the many junior, intermediate or senior grass fields. To have a venue like this with access to an 
all year round turf is such an asset for the club.
The turf is constantly used for trainings, football development sessions or matches. 
The grounds at Kendal Park are renowned for getting a little wet underfoot! This year the great 
floods of the past didn’t cause too much distress but there were still some small waterways at 
times.
Going forward, we would like to use Kendal Park as our main grounds and facilities.
In order for this to happen we will need to have a suitable change area for referees and have 
enough operating showers. 
We would also like to be able to offer a secondary senior pitch with flood lighting directly behind 
the turf.

Thank you to the Waimakariri District Council for their continued support in maintaining and 
making these grounds available for us to use and enjoy.

Kendall Park, Kaiapoi Maria Andrews- Rangiora



THANK YOU TO OUR 
CLUB SPONSORS



THANK YOU TO OUR 
GRANT FUNDERS

WAIMAKARIRI UNITED FOOTBALL CLUB WOULD 
LIKE TO THANK OUR FUNDERS FOR THEIR 

SUPPORT AND CONTRIBUTION TO THE CLUB 
THIS YEAR.
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